QUINCY AMERICAN LEGION GUN CLUB
MINUTES
December 3, 2018
	The meeting was called to order by president Ken Shields at 7:PM.  Those in attendance were Ken & Diana Shields, Bob & Pat Wiley, Diane & Larry Weil, Dave Bonfantini,  Michelle & Wyatt van der Merwe, Brian Barrows, Troy Lambert, and Shad & Jennifer Snyder.
	The minutes from the November meeting were read and approved.
	The treasurer reported a checking account balance of $4,309.29, savings account balance of $14,010.94 for a total of $18,320.23.  The treasurer’s report was approved.
OLD BUSINESS:
	Ken reported that last year’s grant paperwork is complete and has been mailed.  The new grant for funds to redo the roof on the club house has also been submitted.
	The conduit from Mike Stetner needs to be picked up and moved to the Gun Club.  Ken requested a check to Mike Stetner in the amount of the agreed upon cost of $500.  According to Ken, it looks like there is going to be a little more than the original 2,800’.  Ken mentioned that there has also been a LED light donated to the Gun Club that can be installed at the same time the new electronic gate is installed.
	So far, Larry has only located about 30 tee posts for the fence repair.
	We have received the schedule of meetings from the Quincy Sportsmen 4-H Club.  The adult 4-H leaders/members present wanted to make sure that the Gun Club members were sure that they truly were ok with participating when the 4-H kids did their presentations in April, May & June.  The kids will be doing presentations that will last about 3 minutes each.   They will be evenly divided into three separate groups to do the presentations.
NEW BUSINESS: 	
	The Gun Club was asked by the Quincy Sportsmen 4-H club if it would be possible for them to store their firearms, bows, etc. at the Gun Club.  The Gun Club members present discussed the possibility and decided that it would not be a good idea.  With the remote location of the Gun Club and the possibility of break-ins, it was decided that we would not store them.
	Ken is going to be at NRA-RSO training Sunday, Dec. 9th.
[bookmark: _GoBack]	A group has approached Ken about setting up another range area that would allow “steel shoots”.  Alan Bowman told Ken that the group has the equipment and people to put in the range and they would be willing to do the work.  The people that are requesting the new pit would use the pit themselves mostly in the months of June, July & August.  The group would be doing training similar to the “On Site” group in Arizona that does the Utah carry permits. The range would be dedicated to “scheduled” shooting and not open to the membership like the rest of the ranges.  During discussion, it was suggested that the range could be 150-200’ further north up the draw from the north pistol pit.  There was much discussion regarding what would be necessary to put in another pit, advantages and disadvantages, lengthening the berm, cutting through the berm in the north pit for access to a new pit, etc.  Also mentioned was insurance and liability.  It was agreed that we are willing to listen to their proposals; but there was a lot more discussion and information necessary before any decisions are made.
 	There was no more new business and the meeting was adjourned at 8:PM
Respectfully submitted,
	

